


 

Manufacturer of Custom Emergency Vehicles 
2201 Atlantic Avenue, Manasquan, NJ 08736 (732)223-1411 Fax 732-223-8456 

As part of the NHTSA requirement of a safety recall, you as the DEALER will need to 
support this recall with the customer. Assist in the inspection of the node in the 
vehicle, and provide the S/N to Weldon to determine if they have one of the 
affected nodes.  
 
We have attached a copy of the Weldon recall, the update instructions and two 
photos to assist in identifying the S/N of the node in the vehicle. If the node in the 
vehicle does not match the S/N as listed on the attachment, this recall does not 
apply and no action is required. 
 
The node will need to be updated via the Akron 6131-0000-00 diagnostic kit and 
can be performed by the PL Custom or Rescue 1 Dealer at your location or at the 
customer location when other service is being provided.  
Weldon will be providing a minimal compensation of $50.00 for the update and will 
not cover travel to and from the customer location.   
 
Weldon will be tracking this recall and supplying information back to us at the 
vehicle OEM. PL Custom will be responsible to file the completion reports with 
NHTSA. 
 
We appreciate your attention to this important safely recall and your cooperation in 
getting it completed in a timely fashion. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Clifford J Wooley 
Technical Services Manager 
cwooley@plcustom.com  
732-223-1411 ext. 128 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




